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Proposed Limited-Entry to Central Cascades Wilderness Could Create a 
Barrier to Hunter/Angler Access

In November 2018 Deschutes and Willamette National Forest Supervisors 
released their first Draft Decision, outlining a limited-entry system that 
would regulate day-use at some trailheads and all overnight use during 
periods of peak visitation in the Mt. Jefferson, Mt. Washington, Three 
Sisters, Waldo Lake, and Diamond Peak Wildernesses. Due to the fact that the 
permit season ends September 30, before most controlled hunts begin, hunters 
enjoying most rifle seasons would see little to no impact in their ability to 
access hunting grounds. A provision was included to allow hunters with the W. 
High Cascade deer tag (119A) to be able to hunt within these wilderness areas 
without a limited-entry permit, but the decision omitted any such provision 
for other affected hunts including the general archery season.

In January of 2017, the USFS staff set about analyzing strategies for 
managing visitor use in the five Central Cascades Wildernesses. Oregon BHA 
submitted statements during the initial NEPA scoping period and along with 
other Oregon Conservation Organizations, advocated for alternatives that 
would address resource impacts and maintain Wilderness character and without 
creating further barriers to access for Hunters and Anglers.

In December, Oregon BHA submitted comments and suggested alternatives that 
acknowledge the difference in use-philosophy and resource impact between 
hunters and other user-groups while still upholding the spirit and intent of 
the Wilderness Act of 1964.

“We also asked that the Forest Service recognize that not all user groups 
seek the same wilderness experiences. Different groups use the wilderness in 
different ways, and their respective impacts vary widely. Our concern was 
that a one size fits all permitting system would create barriers to access 
for sportsmen and women that other user groups do not have to bear.”

The new rule in its current form could also cause problems for the Oregon 
Department of Fish and Wildlife 

Oregon BHA remains committed to ensuring that American Sportsmen and women’s 
access to these wild and public places remains intact.

Backcountry Hunters & Anglers is the voice for our public lands, waters and 
wildlife.
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https://www.fs.usda.gov/nfs/11558/www/nepa/105465_FSPLT3_4483291.pdf

